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Hello Alderwood Family!
We were blessed to have spent six 
months with you in the States. Many 
of you met Sophia for the first time! 
And we got to meet three new nieces 
and nephews during our time back. 
After returning to Athens, Greece in 
late March, things have been busy. 

We began the hunt for a new apartment closer to the 
church-plant, Breath of Life or “Πνοή Ζωής”.
It wasn’t until June that we found and moved into our 
new place. It is only a 4 minute walk from the church, in 
the heart of our neighborhood and very close to the park. 
This has made it much easier to build and maintain our 
relationships with unbelieving friends and church-plant 
team members. Our new apartment also has more space 
making it easier to host people in the neighborhood. 
We already had our first birthday party here for a young 
Albanian girl whose family has been regularly attending 
the church-plant during summer. For the past 3 weeks, 
the Greek church-plant pastor Errikos, was in the States. 
Daniel has been in charge during that time and last week, 
preached for his second time in Greek! 
Most activities in Greece seem to die during the summer 
months, and so attendance has been very low at the 
church-plant. We have been using this “down time” to 
prepare for the Fall. While the church has been able 
to meet in person since March, we hope coronavirus 
restrictions will have lessened even more by then, making 
more ministry opportunities possible. The past year-and-
a-half has shown how one of the main ways the church-
plant can reach the neighborhood is through helping our 
neighbors in both monetary and other practical ways. We 
hope in the Fall to make this a more official ministry of 
the church called “Good Neighbors” or “Καλοί Γείτονες”.
We are continually thankful for your support of God’s work 
here in Athens. We would not have been able to return to 
continue our ministry here if it wasn’t for your willingness 
to give and support. Please pray for the church-plant as it 
heads into the Fall, that we might work diligently to boldly 
proclaim the Gospel in this neighborhood of Neos Kosmos.
Blessings to you all! 
Daniel, Sarah and Sophia

Welcome

We’re glad you’re here

We want to hear from you! Fill out a 

Communication and/or Prayer Request 

form. We would love to pray for you and 

get you more information. 

Giving available

online or on the 

ACC app
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EVENTS AND INFO

Join us for Sunday services online or in person!

Sunday service times: 8:00am, 9:30am and 11:00am
**ONE OUTDOOR SERVICE at 9:30am on August 15th**

We’ve resumed our kids’ and students’ programming on Sunday 
mornings as well!

Our desire as a church, from the elders to the staff, is to do all we can 
to make decisions based on your safety and health. That means, among 
many other things, that we follow the guidelines of our governing 
officials. For the latest Covid related guidelines, visit our website: 
alderwood.cc/covid

The Alderwood church staff and elders are praying for you regularly! 
Please let us know how we can be praying for you! Submit your prayer 
requests at alderwood.cc/prayer

After more than twenty-two years of faithful service at Alderwood, our 
senior pastor, Brad McConnaughey, has made the decision to retire 
from full-time ministry. Learn more about the pastoral search process at 
alderwood.cc/search

The Alderwood Compassion Center is open on Tuesdays (9am to noon) 
or Saturday mornings to receive donations...a list of items needed and 
the address can be found at alderwood.cc/compassion

Visit our website or use the ACC app to find out about upcoming 
events. Visit our calendar at alderwood.cc/events

COMING UP 
•	 ONE SERVICE OUTDOORS on 8/15 

On Sunday, August 15, we’re bringing our whole congregation 
together for one service at 9:30am. Join us outdoors in the west 
parking lot or online for a message from Pastor Wyatt. 
We will also be voting to approve the Elders’ recommendation of 
Pastor Wyatt Martin for Lead Pastor of Alderwood Community 
Church. This vote is for ACC members and will be available in-person 
and online for those attending our livestream. More information will 
be given that Sunday on how to vote. 
Alderwood Kids programs will be available in the regular kids’ areas 
during the 9:30am service.

TEXT “ACCAPP” TO 84576


